


	


Dear 

Notification of a Failure to Agree over the use of the Part Time Hourly Permanent Contract
I am writing to you to offer you the opportunity of meeting with branch officers and a full time official of UCU, with a view to resolving this issue and avoid potential industrial action.

As you are aware, the drafting group of the WNCFE proposed amendments to the Part Time Hourly Agreement dated 2018, those amendments were rejected by the Principal’s group at their meeting in October 2021. We were notifed of that fact at the WNCFE, which met on the 2nd November 2021.

For those colleges who do not use the permanent part time hourly paid contract, confirmation in writing, that this remains the policy will remove you from the list of colleges to be balloted.

Colleges who do use the permanent part time hourly paid contract will need to agree the following points, in order to ensure that your college can be removed from the list of colleges we intend to ballot for inductrial action.
· Commit to negotiating an agreement on the employment of Part Time Hourly Paid Lecturers Agreement with UCU and other appropriate campus trade unions at a college level.
· Stop using the permanent part time hourly paid contract from the date of the signature on the agreement.

· Agree a process and criteria which moves those on a permanent hourly paid part time contract to a different contract over a period of time, up to a maximum of three years.
Given that the prinipals’ group have declined to negotiate this agreement, despite their requirement to do so as laid out in the National recognition Agreement covering the work of the WNCFE, we are left with no alternative but to seek agreement at a college level. 

I have attached a copy of the draft agreement UCU will be looking to negotiate with management and we are willing to discuss and agree a timetable for the assimilation proceses. We will not however give way on the principles outlined in the bullet points above.

I would be grateful for a response to the letter by the 30th November 2021 at the latest.

Regards 

Margaret Phelan
Wales official
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